RECEIVED

Agenda Items: ID#19-1934 (1:45 P.M.)

Date: 6/27/2019

2019 JUN 27 A 10:58

CITY OF FRESNO ERESNO CITY COUNCIL



Late Submission Information Packet

Agenda Related Item(s) - ID#19-1934 (1:45 P.M.)

Item(s)

Approve the Fresno Yosemite International Airport Expansion Project Labor Agreement

Contents: Letter from Associated General Contractors of California

Supplemental Information:

Any agenda related public documents received and distributed to a majority of the City Council after the Agenda Packet is printed are included in Supplemental Packets. Supplemental Packets are produced as needed. The Supplemental Packet is available for public inspection in the City Clerk's Office, 2600 Fresno Street, during normal business hours (main location pursuant to the Brown Act, G.C. 54957.5(2). In addition, Supplemental Packets are available for public review at the City Council meeting in the City Council Chambers, 2600 Fresno Street. Supplemental Packets are also available on-line on the City Clerk's website.

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA):

The meeting room is accessible to the physically disabled, and the services of a translator can be made available. Requests for additional accommodations for the disabled, sign language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or translators should be made one week prior to the meeting. Please call City Clerk's Office at 621-7650. Please keep the doorways, aisles and wheelchair seating areas open and accessible. If you need assistance with seating because of a disability, please see Security.



The Voice of the Construction Industry

PRESIDENT

Jerome Di Padova

SR. VICE PRESIDENT

Mike Blach

VICE PRESIDENT

Dina Kimble

TREASURER

Steve Rule

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT

Walt Johnson

CEO

Peter Tateishi

STATE OFFICE

3095 Beacon Blvd. West Sacramento, CA 95691 Office: 916.371.2422 Fax: 916.371.2352 agcsac@agc-ca.org

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA

1390 Willow Pass Rd., Suite 250 Concord, CA 94520 Office: 925.827.2422 Fax: 925.827.4042 agcnorth@agc-ca.org

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

1906 W. Garvey Ave. South, Suite 100 West Covina, CA 91790 Office: 626.608.5800 Fax: 626.608.5810 agcsouth@agc-ca.org June 26, 2019

City of Fresno City Council 2600 Fresno Street Fresno, CA 93721

SUBJECT: Fresno Yosemite International Airport Expansion Project Labor Agreement

Members of Fresno City Council,

On behalf of the Associated General Contractors of California and its over 1,000 associate, contractor and specialty members, we ask the members of the Fresno City Council address several issues in the Fresno Yosemite International Airport Expansion Project Labor Agreement.

We believe that construction is vital to success of the greater Fresno region. Together, our members actively create opportunities to build and strengthen the region and our state. The Fresno Airport is a major connector for the region and must adapt to accommodate the projected growth in service. Construction of the proposed terminal expansion and parking structure projects will not only create high-quality good paying jobs but they will also create opportunities for socio-economically challenged communities to grow.

We applaud the City Council's decision to establish a PLA task force to study the issue and gather stakeholder input. Furthermore, we appreciate the taskforce giving contractors an opportunity to provide feedback on issues that can arise with the adoption of a government mandated project labor agreement.

This project labor agreement under consideration makes several steps to help balance the playing field for contractors such as keeping the scope of work focused on the terminal expansion and parking garage structure, increasing the flexibility on core employees, and codifying provisions to help keep the project from compromising design and safety should bidding become an issue. There are, however, several issues that should be addressed to create a fair and equitable environment for contractors and ensure the most judicious use of limited resources.

Below you will find several issues that the council should address before adopting the Fresno Yosemite International Airport Expansion Project Labor Agreement:

- Good faith efforts should be more clearly defined and specifically address what the
 contractor would need to provide in order to be in compliance with the agreement.
 Ambiguity in the agreement could lead a contractor to unintentionally breach the
 agreement, forcing them to pay liquidated damages and deterring the contractor
 community from bidding on future contracts with the owner.
- 2. Lower the new apprentice hiring goal of 40%. While we understand how important the provisions for the proposed targeted hire policy are for the area to create local jobs, the adoption of excessively high new apprentice hiring goals will force contractors to factor into their bids expanded timelines and increased costs to make up for the lack of experienced workers resulting in increased bid prices.
- 3. Increase the amount of allowable Core Workers on the projects. Field expertise and familiarity with contractor work standards and processes increases the productivity and efficiencies of workers. By increasing the Core Worker requirement, contractors will not be forced to increase bid price to account for workers that may not meet the expertise of a seasoned core employee.
- 4. Exempt local certified DBE and DVBE subcontractors from the agreement. As stated in the original resolution passed by the Council on March 7, the intent of this agreement is to support local economically disadvantaged, pre-apprentice and entry-level hires as well as veteran and women-owned businesses. By exempting local DBE and DBVE subcontractors from this agreement, the Council can fulfill a portion of the intended goals of the resolution.
- 5. Exempt employees not formally in a union from paying union dues. Dues that are paid with no-expected benefit to that worker creates an uneven playing field against open-shop contractors and their employees in the region.

Again, we would like to thank the members of the PLA taskforce, city and airport staff, and members of the Council for their time and effort during this process. We look forward to working with you to build a stronger region together.

Sincerely,
Chris Smith
Associated General Contractors of California
Regional Government Affairs Manager, Northern and Central California